CITY OF PIKEVILLE REGULAR MEETING ON JULY 18™, 2022 @ 6:30 P.M. @ CITY HALL

~ PRESENT: MAYOR, PHILIP CAGLE
ALDERMAN, SENIA ANDERSON
ALDERMAN, JEANIA LANSING
ALDERMAN, DALE WHEELER
RECORDER, DEBRA BARNETT

ABSENT: ALDERMAN, JANE HUMBLE
OTHERS PRESENT, Betty Renick, Trey Colvard, Paul Swafford

A copy of the previous minutes was given to each member of the board and after reviewing; motion
to approve as distributed was made by Lansing and seconded by Wheeler.
Vote — Anderson — YES, Lansing — YES, Wheeler — YES

Trey Colvard addressed the board to inform them that they had formed a Parks and Recreation Board
and were in the process of applying for the BCBS Playground grant. Mr. Colvard asked if they could
apply using the city owned property beside the Municipal Building.

The mayor and board expressed their appreciation and gratitude that the much-needed Parks and
Recreation Board was finally happening. The mayor and board were all in agreement for them to apply
for the grant using the city property.

Mr. Colvard or Ms. Frechette will present to the mayor and board the Parks and Recreation Board
members for approval.

Paul Swafford updated the board on the reason why the Ladder Truck had not been delivered yet.
He said that, the motor was down on the foam system and they had it ordered but did not have a
delivery date. The man they were purchasing it from said he could go ahead and deliver the truck and
come down and put the motor on here or he could wait and deliver it when it came in.

Mr. Swafford informed him that he could just wait since it was inside that they did not have a place
inside to house the truck if that was ok with the board if not, he could tell him to go ahead and deliver
the truck.

Details of the grant and procedure was discussed. They can apply for a USDA grant that will pay up to
75% and the remaining 25% the city will pay of the addition to fire hall. They will need to solicit for an
architect.

Motion was made by Lansing and seconded by Wheeler for permission to solicit for an architect for
adding on to existing fire department building.

Vote — Anderson — YES, Lansing - YES, Wheeler — YES

Motion to approve moving $2,279.07 of utility debt from active status to inactive status for collection
and also approve the utility adjustments was made by Wheeler and seconded by Anderson.
Vote - Lansing — YES, Wheeler — YES, Anderson — YES
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